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CRPTO General Board Meeting 

March 15, 2017 
 
Meeting called to order at approximately 9:00 a.m. by Jennifer Wetzler, CRPTO President.   
 
        CRPTO Board Members Present:   Excused Absence:  

Christine Deaton, Co-VP Events 

Marnee Medress, Asst. 

Treasurer/Spirit Wear  

Catherine Carrillo, Secretary Dana Hutchings, VP MS Coordinator  

Francesca Werz, Volunteer Coordinator  Karla Clay, Asst. Treasurer  

Jennifer Wetzler, President Tammy McGreevy, Co-VP Fundraising  

Stephanie Halvorson, Co-VP Events Fay Ziton, VP MS Coordinator  

Rochelle Gabriel, Past President 
 

Aimee Nordini, VP, Campus Support  

Tracy Davis, VP Membership              Special Guests:  

Carly Parkhill, Co-VP Fundraising Patty DeFeyter, Assistant Principal  

Starr Crist, Treasurer  Matt Patzlaff, Assistant Principal 

 Lindsay Slover, Principal  

 
 
 
 



 

2 

 
 
Welcome 
President Wetzler welcomed everyone to the meeting.   
 
She noted that, as a follow up to the February meeting, Mr. O’Brien, SUSD CFO (Chief 
Business Operations) was unable to attend the March meeting but will return when he has more 
information to share with us regarding the plot of land at Thompson Peak and Horseshoe 
Canyon.   
 
Field Day was a huge success and a special thank you was given to Aimee Nordori for her hard 
work on planning the event and all other volunteers for their support.   
 
The Shop For A Cause at Joie that took place on February 23rd was a success raising $1,865 
for CRPTO and a special thanks was given to Jenny Shorr for her hard work on planning the 
event.   
 
Spring Gala Update: 
Ms. Parkhill provided an update on the spring gala, Lights, Camera, Auction scheduled for April 
7, 2017 and noted that tickets for the event can be purchased online:  
https://copperridge2017.auction-bid.org 
 
In addition, over 200 auction items had been donated to date and the online bidding will go live 
at the end of the month.    
 
Principle Update:  
Principal Slover noted that the Scottsdale Charros teacher of the year went to Mrs. Hubbell for 
elementary school and Mrs. Gerding for middle school.    
 
She also noted that the AZ Merit testing dates have been made available to all parents via the 
teachers.    
 
Assistant Principle Updates: 
Mr. Patzlaff noted that front office security enhancements were coming soon and more 
information will be provided once the new enhancements are in place.   
 
On behalf of Mr. Nesvig, Ms. DeFeyter thanked the PTO for their support of Field Day.   

 
Art and Garden Walk: 
 
The Art and Garden Walk is a community event scheduled for Wednesday, March 22nd from 
5pm to 7pm.   Barbecue dinner and ice cream will be available for purchase and the fifth grade 
will have a farmers market (cash only).  Also, art masterpiece spring gala auction items will be 
displayed in Room 608 that evening.   
 
 

https://copperridge2017.auction-bid.org/
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Communication Update: 
Ms. Wetzler provided an update in Ms. McCracken’s absence.   She announced that the CRPTO and 
CRS newsletters will be combined going forward so only one newsletter will go out to parents 
. 
CRPTO is trying to expand its Facebook page and are asking parents to post pictures and stories on the 
CRPTO Facebook page. 
 
Parents were reminded again to register to get reminders via text message for CRPTO news and 
updates at remind.com.      
 
CRPTO ongoing mission is to improve on communications and in this effort, is holding a brainstorming 
session on March 28th and would like to invite 2-3 non-board members who read communications to join 
us and help come up with consistent theme and help communicate needs, etc.  Please contact Jen 
Wetzler with interest.    

 
Upcoming Dates:  
 
March 16: Middle School Band Concert at 6:30pm (CRS Auditorium)  
March 22:  Art and Garden Walk from 5pm to 7pm  
April 7: Spring Gala  
April 14: No School 
April 19: PTO Meeting at 9am (Room 608) 
April 21 :  MS Dance 
April 28:  Family Movie Night  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Minutes submitted by: 
  Catherine Carrillo                
Catherine Carrillo, 2016-17 CRPTO Secretary 
 
Approved by: 
   Jennifer Wetzler       
Jennifer Wetzler, 2016-17 CRPTO President 

http://remind.com/
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